
Glenfield Borough Council Meeting 

March 8, 2021 

The Council Meeting was brought to order by Paul Carmody at 7:00 pm with the salute to the flag.  Roll was 

called and present were Paul Carmody, Cathy Cunnard, Greg Joyce, Sam McGee, Joel Kaminski, Curtis Reiner, 

David Orbison, Michael Seymour and Connie Klauck. 

Visitors:  Mark Weil      Tied in Via Zoom:  Melissa Bolea and Megan Larkin 

Minutes:  The February minutes were reviewed by Council.  Cathy Cunnard made a motion to approve the 

minutes and Greg Joyce seconded the motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Reports for the month of February to the 

members of Council.  Motion made by Curtis Reiner to approve the reports and Cathy Cunnard seconded the 

motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed.   

Wage and Real Estate Tax:  For the month of February $3031.59 was collected for Wage Tax and 0.00 for Real 

Estate Tax. 

Reading and Approval of Bills:  Connie Kauck read aloud the bills for February while the members of Council 

followed along.  Sam McGee made a motion to pay the bills and Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion.  No 

discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Police Report:  None. 

Fire Report:  None. 

Solicitor’s Report:  The upcoming election certification has been completed. The seats that are open are 

Mayor (4yr), Tax Collector (4yr), 3 Auditors (6,4,2yr), 4 Council (Greg Joyce, Curtis Reiner and Sam McGee are 

up for election) and  Constable (6yr) 

A letter needs to be sent to Bankson Engineers confirming Glenfield’s participation in the sewage study along 

with a check for $3667.00.  Greg Joyce made a motion to issue a check to Aleppo Water Authority in the 

amount of $3667.00, which is to be held in escrow.  Joel Kaminski seconded the motion.  All were in favor, no 

discussion held – motion passed. 

Mr. Seymour has continued correspondence for the new Verizon service contract.  Verizon has agreed to put 

free WIFI in the park building.   The contact information was given to Curtis Reiner for a follow up. 

QV COG is still working on the upcoming garbage contract renewal.  A resolution will need to be passed in 

order to participate. 

Correspondence:  Mrs. Klauck was contacted concerning a teenager in Glenfield Borough that needs to 

complete 25 hours of Community Service.  Council discussed whether they would be able to help the young 

man with completing his hour requirements.  Curtis Reiner made a motion to allow Mr. Walker to complete 

his 25 hours of Community Service by doing various jobs, decided upon by members of Council, once the 

Volunteer Release, Indemnification and Hold Harmless Agreement is signed.  Sam McGee seconded the 

motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed.   

The Liquid Fuels audit has been completed and the funds will be allocated shortly. 

Budget and Finance:  None. 

Grants Committee:  None. 



Public Safety:  Mayor Orbison is concerned with some of the sidewalks along Dawson Avenue and East Beaver.  

He is going to make a list of home owners that will need to be contacted.  Greg Joyce volunteered to speak 

with James Bell due to the amount that needs repaired along his properties on East Beaver. 

COG:  Susan Hockenberry and Janet Wagner are leaving QV COG and replacements candidates are needed. 

Building and Ordinance:  The updated Zoning Ordinance has been posted to Glenfieldborough.org. 

Streets and Sewers:  David Orbison tried contacting the Mayor of Sharonville, OH, as suggested by Sam 

McGee, and did not receive a response. 

Mr. Orbison has three phone calls into the State Police concerning the abandoned vehicles/boats along East 

Beaver and is waiting for a response.  In the meantime, the Mayor contacted some residents himself about the 

issue.  

Curtis Reiner would like to rent the VAC truck for the storm drains, specifically a few under the Viaduct on East 

Beaver. 

The sign at the top of the Viaduct has been knocked down by a car again.  The Do Not Enter and One-way signs 

are also missing.  

David Orbison has contacted PennDOT again about the Glenfield Borough sign that is to be put on route 65N. 

Curtis Reiner received a certified letter concerning the inspection/work that is to be done on the Viaduct soon. 

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  Council agreed that there are some repairs that need to be done to the Park Building, such as 

gutters and lighting.  Paul Carmody will contact a contractor to look at what needs to be done. 

Adjournment:  Greg Joyce made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting and Cathy Cunnard seconded the 

motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Connie Klauck 

Secretary / Treasurer 

 


